


complaints of sexual harassment, following a request by the Secretary-General and has since then
implemented a streamlined procedure for receiving, processing and addressing such complaints.
This includes the creation of a specialized team to focus on the investigation of sexual harassment
complaints. In the reporting period, the Office received 31 reports of sexual harassment, up from
two the previous year.

The Inspection and Evaluation Division issued six non-peacekeeping evaluations. In 2018,
the Division continued to focus on the strengthening core evaluation skills through a three-part
training series on quantitative methods. It also facilitated discussion groups and presented at the
2018 United Nations Evaluation Group evaluation practice exchange. The Division also provided
its evaluation data, analyses and advice to senior management on reform initiatives.

In conclusion, I would like to thank all OIOS staff for their work during the reporting


